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“Back in the Saddle: 2009 Summer Institute”





The ’09 summer institute was held at the MUGC South Charleston campus from July 14 through July 31. The writing project was led by Barbara Holmes, Paul Epstein, and me, Travis Vandal. Throughout the course of the three weeks, the highly talented and eager fellows were treated to a diverse number of workshop style presentations by professional teacher consultants, as well as their fellow fellows. As the participants inquired into their own crafts they related the information attained while conducting research with a unique writing activity they prepared for their demonstrations. The results were quite impressive! What we ended up with was an immense collection of extremely applicable and quite enjoyable lessons that utilize writing, which could be modified to fit into any classroom. Furthermore, the fellows took advantage of a great opportunity to hone in on their own writing practices while composing several creative, reflective, and often very personal pieces. The ’09 summer institute provided the perfect forum for learning, laughing, writing and working as professional leaders.


	This year’s summer institute included some terrific highlights, notwithstanding the amazing presentations. One of the fellows gave birth to her first child during the course of the three weeks. Certainly, this created buzz throughout the rest of the assembly. The writing marathon proved to be great fun as the fellows traveled the surrounding area, photographing our beautiful West Virginia scenery, as well as writing about what they saw. For “Lunch with an Author,” West Virginia writer, Belinda Anderson, was gracious enough to share some of her work and experiences with the appreciative fellows. As the final day winded down, it was clear that each participant would return to their respective schools, prepared to help create excellent 21st century writers while implementing the new strategies they discovered during the 2009 CWVWP summer institute. 

















“3 Weeks and a Baby”





During the course of the 


2009 CWVWP summer institute, 


a most extraordinary event took


place. Brianne Vandal, a 2009 fellow, 


delivered her first child only six days


into the institute. Surely she knew 


that delivery was a likely possibility 


before starting. So why did she still 


wish to participate this year? She explained, “I felt like I could take a lot of great writing ideas with me back to my second grade classroom this coming year, and I didn’t want to miss the opportunity.” Although she wasn’t able to attend the remainder of the institute, she completed all of the writing requirements, gave her inquiry based demonstration, posted to the Ning, and will fulfill all of her follow-up obligations. However, not without a few sleepless nights!








“Take Five” 


With “Doc” Woody Wilson”





The fall ’09 edition’s “Take Five” Q & A session focuses on “Doc” Woody Wilson, an ’09 summer institute fellow who was given the prestigious honor of being selected for online publication in the “National Gallery of Writing,” hosted by the National Writing Project. His piece, “Padding my Obituary” captured the attention of the National Council of Teachers of English (NCTE), and rightfully so. Woody’s piece was as personal as it was well-written. Woody views it as a risk that definitely paid off.


Q1: What would you like readers to know about your piece, “Padding my Obituary?”


WW: Surviving a terminal illness is complicated, even mysterious, so sharing the experience helps me make sense of being here.


Q2: How were you contacted about your piece for national publication?


WW: Wendy Warren contacted me by email after she read my piece on “Open Mic” (a section of the nwp.org website), and (she) asked me to submit it. She’s one of the editors/curators for the NWP Gallery in NCTE’s National Day of Writing online site.


Q3: When and how will your piece be published, recognized, and/or displayed? 


WW: (Sometime in October, on this website): � HYPERLINK "http://galleryofwriting.org/galleries/54066" �http://galleryofwriting.org/galleries/54066�


Q4: Writing your story and sharing it with others, given the content, seems to have been a risk. Did it pay off, or do you have regrets?


A4: Writing the story “felt” risky, but I have no regrets about sharing it. Ask me the same question in a year; I might have a different answer.


Q5: Do you plan to expand your piece at any point in the future?


A5: I plan to write more about my journey, but I’m not sure what form(s) the writing will take. Maybe I’ll get some feedback from the Gallery posting that will help me decide on a direction.








“Meet, Greet, and Eat...Oh, and Write!”





Back in May, several Central Writing Project folks brought out their families for a “working” picnic lunch at Little Creek Park in South Charleston. The weather was mild, the food hot, and the conversation steady as the guests mingled with one another, while eating the delicious food catered in by Blues BBQ. It wasn’t all gabbing and grub, however. Professional CWVWP presenters were invited to coordinate writing workshops for not only the grown-ups, but their children as well. Poetry, outdoor writing, and craft making were just some of the activities available. Paul Epstein provided the entertainment by treating the guests to a mini-concert, showcasing the guitar and fiddle. The meeting, greeting, and eating gave way to the writing and singing, and before long, the picnic was winding down. Door prizes, generously donated by the guests, were handed out, symbolizing the end of the CWVWP ’09 picnic.








         “Lunch with Belinda Anderson”





One of the many highlights of the CWVWP Summer Institute is the annual “Lunch with an Author” day. This year was no different. The 2009 ISI was proud to have West Virginia author, Belinda Anderson, appear at the University of Charleston for an afternoon of writing, discussing, and socializing. The afternoon was as much enjoyable as it was informative, made so by Belinda’s gracious efforts to provide an exemplary presentation on reading and writing. After organizing and partaking in a highly amusing, interactive activity, she was kind enough to answer questions from the guests. Belinda’s responses enlightened the group on her background, inspirations, and her body of work. 


Belinda Anderson’s first national publication credit came from a short story she wrote while in high school. Since then, she’s had many articles published as a newspaper reporter and a magazine freelancer. The Well Ain’t Dry Yet, her first published book, appeared in 2001, followed by The Bingo Cheaters and, most recently, Buckle Up, Buttercup. Her willingness to help new writers, especially teachers by attending events such as “Lunch with an Author” comes in large part from her experiences in West Virginia schools. She gives a great deal of credit for her writing passions to her former teachers. Belinda says, “It’s a complete circle. Teachers have meant so much to me during my time as a student, encouraging me to achieve more than I imagined. ‘Lunch with an Author’ gave me a chance to return the favor, encouraging the teachers who will influence a new generation.      I have an abiding respect for teachers and librarians. Without them, our vision would be so limited. It was Mrs. Geiger, my seventh-grade English teacher, who introduced me to the process of journal writing, and that opened up a new world of creative expression for me: ‘There’s such a lot I can say on paper that I can’t say in person,’ I wrote. Pretty soon my ruminations about my own life changed into fictional explorations and I was writing stories with such titles as “Haunted Corners,” “The Beginning of the End,” and “The Sparkle of the Diamond.” 


            I wasn’t very sure of myself, though. ‘This idea of being a writer; it’s just one big, beautiful dream,’ I said in one journal entry. Then I tried to buck myself up: ‘If I steer myself into the right track, I believe I can become a writer.’ In high school, Mrs. Muncy and Mrs. Miller continued to encourage me. ‘You should write a book,’ Mrs. Muncy wrote on one of my entries. ‘You have the talent.’”          


	Belinda Anderson certainly sees no end in sight for her writing career. She continues to come up with fresh new ideas and has also found a desire to pursue other genres that are directed towards those we teach; children. She says, “I’m applying the finishing touches to a novel for middle-grade readers: Jackson vs. Double W: Making Kid Soup. This is a new direction for me. While my short story collections have been used in classrooms at all grade levels, they were written with an adult audience in mind. 


            Your newsletter readers helped provide the motivation to write this book, as well as some picture-book manuscripts. As I’ve been invited into more classrooms, I find I really enjoy the interaction with the students, both as an author, sharing my work, and encouraging them to find their own writing voice. 


            I think it may have been a visit to Paul Epstein’s school that clinched the deal. I had so much fun reading the beginning


of Jackson vs. Double W,  then a work in 


progress, to a school assembly. Afterwards, I had


the opportunity to share the writing process with 


students. As I prepared to leave a kindergarten 


class, one child came up and hugged me (more


specifically, my knees). Then a classmate yelled,


‘Group hug!’ As my knees were being mobbed,


I found myself grinning and thinking, ’I want to 


be a children’s author.’” 


Learn more about Belinda Anderson and her 


work at website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.BelindaAnderson.com" ��www.BelindaAnderson.com� 











2009 ISI Fellows: Diana Bailey (Watts Elementary), Carol Buckalew (Capital High), Sharee Daniels (Holz Elementary), Trent Danowski (Nitro High), Leslie Edwards (Dupont Middle), Tiffany Fellure (Winfield Middle), Ann Miller (Capital High), Kristy Peters (Dupont Middle), Cat Pleska (Strayer University), Rebecca Ryder (Sissonville Elementary), Brianne Vandal (Webberwood Elementary), Woody Wilson  (West Virginia State University)














